

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

Thank you for your continual prayer and financial support. With God's help, we together can make a difference in the lives of many on this beautiful island.

In my 4th quarter 2022 prayer letter I mentioned A. W., a young man I met at the juvenile centre, and how the Word of God made a difference in his life. In March, he was invited to give a testimony at the Caribbean Basin Security Initiative (CBSI) projects in Grenada. A.W.'s testimony of how his life was changed by a close relationship with God was powerful, heart-warming and encouraging. If you are interested, you can watch this video on Facebook of Happy Hill Secondary School on March 23. To God be the glory for great things He has done!

During the school Easter break we kept ourselves busy. Since the 2" x 4" rafters were not strong enough, the roof started sinking shortly after the church building was finished. It got worse as time passed, and it finally came to the point that we must change the rafters to 2" x 6" or the roof would collapse. The project took about two weeks. While the builders worked on the roof, we were busy painting the plywood sheets and the rafters. We also repainted the walls and the floor. Though there were few showers, we thanked God for the good weather. We finished everything on time just before the school started back. In those two weeks we had some unique experiences; we needed sunglasses for some services and umbrellas for the others.













The secondary school Bible Club ministry has kept pressing on though the attendance is up and down. I thank God for the students who gave up their lunch hour to be in the session. Many young people today are so into their digital devices and it is getting more and more difficult to get their attention on the God's Word. Please pray for God to give me wisdom as I evangelize these young people. Pray also for the assembly at the primary school. I have been teaching the Bible there for the last five and a half years. The principal and I have become good friends. She retired this summer. Pray that the new principal would allow me to keep doing so.



Though I loved my students, I must admit that I was glad (so were my students, I believed) the school year finished on June 30. After a year of hard working, we all needed some time off to refresh our minds. The last week of school I made it easy for the students - classes in the morning and fun time starting at lunch. The students were amazed as they learned how to roast hotdogs on a skewer on a campfire. They also enjoyed roasting marshmallows, chicken wings and sweet corn. The last day of school many awards were giving out. We ended the day with some games and a party.















Please pray for God to protect these students physically and spiritually and bring them back in September refreshed. Pray also for God to give us some new students and to give Pastor Childers wisdoms as he makes decisions for the new school year.

Prayer Requests:

- We are currently building the new classroom for the preschool, but the progress has been affected by the heavy rains we have been getting lately. Pray for God to give us better weather so the work will be done on time.
- I have not been able to visit the juvenile centre for the last couple of weeks due to some confirmed cases of Covid. Pray that it would settle
- Pray for God to bless my classes at church with some new students and for the church, some young people, and families.

In His Service, Coco in Grenada

PO Box 973 · Grenville · St. Andrew's, Grenada, West Indies